Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 20 May 2019
	Present
	Paul Lomas-Clarke Andrew Jackson, Robin Burr, Nigel Duffin, Dick Riches, Russell Constable, Penny D’Souza, Marie Mavale, Helen Farrell, Alex Newman, Ruth Bennett, Tim Pullen

	Apologies
	Neil Bennett

	Minutes
	The minutes of the last meeting held on 11 March 2019 were approved as an accurate record. 

	Matters Arising
	On behalf of CARA, Penny thanked Leander for their excellent support of the litterpick. Many parents also supported.
The starter process has been emailed round.

Paul will bring some more logs.

	Parent Volunteering
	Thanks to Marie chasing subs, £2505 has been received in back payments.  She will now handover to Sam King and give Sam’s email address to Paul L-C.
Robin, Nigel and Andrew will spec out roles eg Health and Safety, legal matter. 

DBS Is only needed for regular assistance ie weekly and if parent is left unsupervised.



	Financial
	Current account balance £4669, once pending transactions have cleared, with £11794 on deposit and £400 on the credit card.
Annual accounts to be scrutinised and notes added.

Dick has so far collected £160 for use of gigs. This does not included Mutineers.

Explorers need to make use of funds eg boat training at Docklands

	Grants and Fundraising
	Pilates is back.
Hiring is going well, plus St Andrews is closing their church hall and now have details of our hall.
Twice hirers on Wednesday left the shutter open, but not since Ruth spoke to them.

The meeting agreed that the Supper Club will not have access to the balcony because this would require going via the ward room which has personal data and valuables.

The meeting agreed that Little Kickers can store bags behind the folding doors.

The search for a cleaner continues, with suggestions being followed up.

Waiting to hear the outcome of the RB100 application.

The Fathers Day social event is going ahead, but not necessarily with a formal fundraising launch.

Kitchen Plans: Chris Stone and Dave Tuck met and this is ongoing. Robin will contact Chris for an update.

	GSL Report
	All sections thriving.
Mike King still has our electrics on his list.  The meeting confirmed he will be paid for this work.

	Building report
	Heating: Fan and motor still need replacing, but heating is on, if noisy, and Nigel now has the gas safety certificate.  The gas pressure is too low, and Dick is waiting for the supplier to get back to him.
Odd jobs are done.

The meeting noted that the Albany run-off comes to our back door.

Back Yard: Andrew raised a formal complaint re the council process. Environment Agency want tests, Andrew’s view is RBK won’t back down so suggested that we clear weeks, put down membrane and cover with gravel or similar as a temporary measure.

	Safety
	Nigel is progressing with the plan of building.
Nigel will laminate the evacuation procedure and emergency contact number and put up next to the bell.
COSHH cupboard: need to identify where it will go, which will dictate what size we need.

	Any Other Business
	Keys were given to Helen Farrell.
Paul and Tim will discuss possibility of Paypal or similar for quick and easy online payments for activities.
Helen gave her apologies for the next meeting on 1 July.

	Future Dates
	1 July

30 September

18 November

16 June Fathers Day Event tbc

8 July – AGM




